Carver Public Schools

School Committee Meeting

Monday, May 11, 2015
Minutes

Committee Members Present:
Gina Hanlon-Cavicchi

Paula Kibbe 

James O’Brien

Andrew Soliwoda

Barry Struski
Administrative Leadership Team:
Elizabeth Sorrell, Superintendent of Schools

Peter Gray, Asst. Superintendent of Schools

Meredith Cargill, Director of Curriculum, Instruction & Technology

7:00 P.M.  Liz Sorrell opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance with the assistance of Brownie Troop 66203. 
RECOGNITIONS:

Girl Scouts – School Clean-Up Project:  As a community project, the Brownies of Trop 66230 read a letter to school committee offering to paint bathrooms at the Elementary School.  They were thanked for their efforts and were told they could work with our Director of Facilities to do the project.
Carver Girls Basketball Community Service Award:  John Rozen, Varsity Girls Coach shared his team had a phenomenal year on the court but also in the off season. Two camps were run in the summer. All the money went back into the Basketball program. Also multiple events were held, bake sale, Little Dribblers program, and help at Zach Kane fundraiser.  Team members donated their time to teach skills to the young athletes.  The over 700 hours donated by team members earned them the MIAA Community Service team award.  The team traveled to Northeastern University for a dinner and award ceremony.  
School Committee Re-organization: The Superintendent asked for a motion to re-organize the School Committee for the 2015-2016 school year by nominating a chairperson.
Chair:  Barry Struski made a motion to nominate GINA MARIE HANLON-CAVICCHI as Chairperson, Paula Kibbe second.  Approved unanimously.  

Vice Chair:  Gina Marie Hanlon-Cavicchi made a motion to nominate Barry Struski as Vice Chair, Paula Kibbe second.  Andrew Soliwoda nominated James O’Brien.  Both motions were withdrawn and a slate vote was held.  BARRY STRUSKI was appointed as Vice Chair by a 3-2 vote.
Recording Secretary:  Gina Marie Hanlon-Cavicchi nominated PAULA KIBBE as recording secretary for Executive Sessions.  Barry Struski second. Approved unanimously.

Subcommittees:  Members were nominated to work on the following committees.  All committee positions were approved unanimously by the entire School Committee.

Policies:  ANDREW SOLIWODA was nominated by James O’Brien, and JAMES O’BRIEN was nominated by Barry Struski.
Superintendent’s Evaluation:  GINA MARIE HANLON-CAVICCHI and BARRY STRUSKI serve as Chair and Co-Chair of Committee.
Building Committee:  JAMES O’BRIEN and ANDREW SOLIWODA 
Capital Outlay:  GINA MARIE HANLON-CAVICCHI serves as the Chairperson.
Negotiations:

Teachers: GINA MARIE HANLON-CAVICCHI and BARRY STRUSKI serve as Chair and Co-Chair of Committee.
Paraprofessionals: ANDREW SOLIWODA nominated by James O’Brien, second by Barry Struski and GINA MARIE HANLON-CAVICCHI, nominated by Barry Struski and second by Andrew Soliwoda.
Custodians:  BARRY STRUSKI, nominated by Paula Kibbe and second by James O’Brien and ANDREW SOLIWODA nominated by Barry Struski.
Food Services: GINA MARIE HANLON-CAVICCHI nominated by Barry Struski and second by Paula Kibbe and ANDREW SOLIWODA nominated by Barry Struski and second by Paula Kibbe.
Secretaries:  PAULA KIBBE nominated by Barry Struski, second by Gina Marie Hanlon-Cavicchi and JAMES O’BRIEN nominated by Barry Struski and second by Paula Kibbe
Bus Drivers: JAMES O’BRIEN nominated by Gina Marie Hanlon-Cavicchi and second by Paula Kibbe. 
Old Colony Regional District Appointing Authority:  GINA MARIE HANLON-CAVICCHI serves as Chair.  BARRY STRUSKI nominated by Gina Marie Hanlon-Cavicchi and second by Paula Kibbe and PAULA KIBBE nominated by Gina Marie Hanlon-Cavicchi, second by James O’Brien.
I.    Comments from the General Public: Dick Ward invited the School Committee to join with selectmen for a Combined Workshop.  Tuesday, May 26th was a date the majority of members could make a meeting, 6:30 p.m. Meeting will be posted as joint workshop.  Mr. Ward also took the opportunity to update the committee and community on the Elementary School Project.
II.    Comments from the EAPC:  None
III.    Update from Student Advisory and Captains Council: Captains Council:  No representative:  None
IV. Approval of Minutes:  Barry Struski made a motion to approve regular session minutes of March 9, 2015. James O’Brien second the motion, Paula Kibbe abstained, Approved.  Barry Struski made a motion to approve March 24 special meeting minutes, James O’Brien second the motion. PK abstained, approved.  Barry Struski made a motion to approve April 30, 2015 special session minutes. James O’Brien second. Approved unanimously.
V. Communications:  
A. NEASC Accreditation: Our two year progress report came with many commendations.  
B. MIAA Cori Requirement Change: Mr. Schultz, Carver’s Athletic Director helped create a new policy regarding officials with the MIAA.  Beginning in the 2015 fall sports season, passing a background check will be a requirement for anyone who officiates school sporting events in the commonwealth. 
VI. Reports from the Superintendent:  

Standard II – Management and Operations

A. Personnel Updates:

Retirements:   


Janine Kennedy, MHS Science Teacher; Marion McGinn, MHS Science Teacher,


Marsha Murphy, Grade 3 Teacher; Geraldine O’Brien, Reading Specialist;


and Cathy Snow, Grade 3 Teacher.


Resignation:  Daina Pierce, MHS School Nurse 

Transfer:  Karen Showan, School Nurse from CES to MHS


New Hires:  Kerianna Beckman, MHS Science and Vanessa Haen, MHS Math

A. MSBA Updates:  There will be a meeting on May 13th with Facilities Sub Committee, Carver Representatives, Architects and Owner’s Project Manager. Carver administration will give a report of the process to date as to what is driving our designs.  The educational plan drives space use in current building and proposed new building. The Superintendent and Mr. Ward shared the presentation that will be given on Wednesday. Financial information will most likely be available for the public in September/October. There will be a town ballot to move forward to building stage.
B. Building Updates:  Peter Gray reported at Elementary School mechanical A/C rooftop problems being corrected, Ants in the building will be addressed once school is out of session, well pits will be drilled on 5/18 for testing of new well location in the SW side of property.  Also, motors were replaced for kitchen exhaust hood and pneumatic air compressor.  Leak in steam condensate return line on boiler 1 will be repaired over the summer.  At MHS, sections of water copper piping were repaired, hot water heating coil in room 234 replaced, Perc test well pits were dug for new septic field environmental testing.  Visitor’s side coach’s tower on football field was dismantled, and all shrubbery along front of building has been removed due to excessive winter damage.
Also, Meredith Cargill reported that Sat., May 9th, there was a major but brief power outage and one of the servers failed.  We had a situation called “flapping” so we lost phone and internet service intermittently.
C. READS Collaborative Budget Hearing:  Annual budget hearing will be at READS Collaborative in Middleborough on Friday, June 18th at 6:30 p.m.  School Committee is invited to attend.  However, the Superintendent is on the budget committee and the increase to Carver is about 1.5%.  The committee was asked if they were or were not in favor of waiving the right to have the READS Director to the Carver School Committee meeting to present.  After discussion, Barry Struski made a motion to waive the requirement have READS Collaborative deliver a presentation of their budget and annual report.  Andrew Soliwoda second.  All in favor.
Standard I – Instructional Leadership:

A. District Review: The DESE team was in Carver over a four day period.  They presented to the Superintendent emerging themes with 12 commendations.  They had positive comments about changes we could make to make a better environment for our students. They met with administration, students, teachers, and the school committee. They visited classrooms, reviewed personnel files, reviewed plans, policies, etc.  The purpose of their visit is a comprehensive review of our district.   This review typically happens every 7 years. The final report will be shared with the Committee when it arrives.  
B. Enrollment/Migration Data: From October 1st to April enrollment is a 3.3% gain. Building permits are up at this time. 
Standard III – Family and Community Engagement
A. Spring School and Community Events Calendar  
VII   Recommendations from Superintendent

A. Field Trips:  Madrid and Andalusia Spain Trip, April 18, 2016 for eight days and Washington DC trip Nov. 8-15, 2015.  Barry Struski made a motion to approve both field trips, James O’Brien second the motion.  All in favor. 
B. School Choice for 2015-2016:  The Superintendent reported that we currently have 113 kindergarten registrations for the 2015 incoming class. As a result of the enrollment numbers to date, the Superintendent strongly recommended to accept 12 (twelve) school choice students.  Barry Struski made a motion to participate in School Choice for 2015-2016 for kindergarten only. Paula Kibbe second the motion.  Discussion: James O’Brien has concerns with the growth we have seen in our buildings.  The Superintendent said with 6 kindergarten classrooms, it would mean two additional students per class.  It does bring in enough money to hire an additional teacher if necessary.  Motion approved unanimously.
C. READS – Appointment of Superintendent:  Annual vote by School Committee to appoint Elizabeth Sorrel to READS Board.  Barry Struski made a motion for appointment, Andrew Soliwoda second.  Approve unanimously
VIII. Reports from School Committee: 
Barry Struski recently attended a private dance recital and it reminded him how wonderful our children and parents are in Carver.  Plus it is a team effort of the school department to use the facilities.
Gina Marie Hanlon-Cavicchi stated at the last School meeting which was held prior to Town Meeting the topic of moving money from the school account to the town for snow removal was discussed.  The Select Board and School Committee have continued a respectful discussion on this topic.
Motion to adjourn by James O’Brien.  Second by Barry Struski. Approved unanimously.  
Meeting adjourned at 8:25p.m.  
Respectfully submitted:  Annmarie G. Metrano, Recording Secretary
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